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                                                                               MAY 3, 2011

PRESENT:   Bob Stevens, Tom Evans, Merle Prentice, Jr., Bill Foster, James Tornatore, Chuck Franzese

MINUTEMAN:  Kathy McCall

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Bob Stevens; minutes for the April 5, 2011 meeting approved with a motion by Tom Evans, second by Bill Foster.  Chuck Franzese spoke of follow-up work started on top soil, seeding & mulching where needed; also sidewalks will be poured once weather allows.  Tom Evans noted that ditches need to be reestablished as the roads are going to "take a hit"; CF agreed and stated the work will be done.  
Bob Stevens opened discussion of concept of selling water, i.e. having a water main to end of Village's north boundary, with fire hydrant in place, with traffic problems coordinated w/property owner.  Tom Evans & Chuck Franzese liked the concept of selling water.  CF stated he would look for drilling companies with good reputations; BS thanked CF for offering guidance.  CF gave an example of district he was working with that sells water and has a substantial cash flow.  BS reiterated the priority of paying down debt service as everyone affected and this would be an option.  CF stated if this dead end line becomes stagnant & not used, skunky water would be result.  BS stated the fire department would like to use and CF stated this would be good.  General discussion among members of parking issues (w/trucks), loading station and village putting meter in to charge for it, having "T" w/8" line w/valve & another valve w/cap residents could use as well; establish RPZ buffer when drawing water.  CF stated this is a deficient area of the village that has no water and this would solve that as service would then be to all village areas, plus this property is more attractive to drillers buying water and other  commercial businesses.  CF stated village owns line and would be responsible for repairs; village takes line to property line, and then property owner becomes responsible for line.  CF will discuss w/Tim Steed of Hunt.   All members briefly discussed social perceptions of selling water, anecdotal stories, senate hearings, and energy crisis.  

Bill Foster stated four leaks were found; bringing in NY Leak Detection to locate with their equipment.  BF also stated letter to FEMA detailing the issues of water damage, and  rough numbers for repairs on Rock St., Brook St., Trout Ponds and general mud cleanup, including dozer work on creek line like last time, and milling work for Brook St; $10,000 bare minimum; awaiting FEMA to declare it and look at us.  BF stated there was a wall of water and 3-4 bridges w/debris stuck, and 12-18" deep ditches.  BF offered thought of making property at back of homes an access road & therefore eliminate bridges on Brook St to stop flooding.  There was discussion regarding history of moving the creek and bridges and options of raising bridges, opening lane along creek, digger creek out deeper. BF stated can't get into creek to get brush & branches & limbs out; BF will contact county to get their equipment up here to cut up trees under bridges.  BF spoke of how brush, tree & stumps washed up at the TP.  BF would like to get rid of baseball fence and put in guard rail so water can go through there as debris backs up against fence and takes it down.  Fields at TP are village owned but improvements will help NTYL; NTYL estimates $4500 - 4600 dirt & equipment replacement.
Meeting adjourned at 8:20 PM w/motion by Merle Prentice and second by Bill Foster.
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